
Saint Gabriel Catholic Community 
At St. Paul Church in Franklin 

At St. Mary of  the Assumption Church in Tilton 

How to reach us 

Phone: Parish Office: (603) 934-5013 
Rel. Education:  934-4372 
Fax Line:   934-3469 
Mail:    P.O. Box 490, Franklin, NH 03235 
Street Address:  16 Chestnut St. Tilton 
    110 School Street Franklin 
E-mail:   office@stgabrielnh.org 
Web site:   stgabrielnh.org 

Pastor:    Rev. Raymond E. Gagnon 
Deacon:    Rev. Mr. Thomas Matzke 
Office Mgr:    Claire Connifey  
Bulletin Editor:   Meri-lynn Banton 
Rel Ed. Coord.:   Mary Ellen Shaw 
Music Ministry:   Debbi Gibson 
Food Pantry:    John Bruno 
Cemeteries/Maintenance:  Gary Plourde  & Mike Parmelee 

Office Hours 
Monday thru Thursday from 9AM - 4PM 

Food Pantry 
Monday & Friday from 9AM – Noon (Tilton) 

Join us in prayer 
Weekend Mass 

Saturday at 4:00PM (Franklin) & 6:00PM (Tilton) 
Sunday at 8:30AM (Tilton ) & 10:30AM (Franklin) 

Weekday Mass 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday at 8:00AM in Franklin 

Reconciliation 
Saturday at 3:15PM (Franklin) & 5:15PM (Tilton) 

Eucharistic Adoration 
Every Tuesday from 1:15 to 3:15PM (Tilton) 

Second Sunday of the Month from 3:00–4:00PM (Franklin) 
Ministry to the Sick & Homebound 

Please call the office to request the Sacrament of Anointing or homebound visits. 
Baptism–Marriage 

Call the Parish Office to schedule instruction and the ceremony  

St. Mary  St. Paul 

We’re here for you 



The Nativity of the Lord             December 24 & 25,  2016 

PARISH FINANCES 

HAPPENING THIS WEEK 

Sun      Dec. 25 9:00 AM NO CCD Classes K-8  

Sun.      Dec 25 6:30 PM Confirmation—NO CLASS 

Mon      Dec 26 Parish Office Closed / No Morning Mass 

Mon      Dec 26 Food Pantry will be Open  

Mon      Dec 26 No Meeting of Assembly #638 

Tues.    Dec. 27 1:15 PM Adoration (T) 

Fri.        Dec. 30 10:00 AM Communion @ NH VH 

Sun      Jan. 1 9:00 AM NO CCD Classes K-8  

Sun.      Jan. 1 6:30 PM Confirmation—NO CLASS 

Reading s for next Weekend  

Solemnity Mary, Mother of God, Jan. 01  

First :   Numbers  6:22 - 27  

Second :  Galatians 4:4 - 7  

Gospel   :  Luke 2: 16 - 21  

Offering  Dec. 18 

Loose Money 433.00 

In Envelopes 2,447.00 

Building Fund & Fuel 240.00 

Masses 195.00 

Candles & Memorials 122.00 

Donations 35.00 

Flowers 205.00 

Food Pantry  60.00 

Christmas 10.00 

Immaculate Conception 10.00 

TOTAL FOR PARISH 3,757.00 

Retired Religious 530.00 

Parish Cookbook!  We have not given up on 
the idea of the Parish Cookbook and we sure 

would like your special recipes.  So while you have 
them out doing those family favorites for Christmas, 
why not make a copy and drop them off to us.  You 
can drop the recipes by the Parish Office, you can 
drop a copy in the collection basket, or you can 
email them to us. Thanks for participating! 

CHRISTMAS FLOWERS 
If you wish to donate toward our Christmas 
flowers, use the envelope provided.  If you 

do not use the parish envelopes, just put a donation 
in a plain envelope marked ñChristmas Flowersò.  If 
you would like your donation to be in memory of 
loved ones, please write their names on the envelope. 

tŜŀŎŜ [ƛƎƘǘ ŦǊƻƳ .ŜǘƘƭŜƘŜƳ 
This is a continuously burning flame that 
comes from the grotto of the Nativity in Beth-
lehem.  It is shared throughout the world in 
hopes that Christ’s peace will likewise spread 

to every corner of our planet.  We received this flame 
from St. André  Bessette Parish and it is available this 
weekend.  If you would like to bring it home and keep 
it lit through the holidays, you will need to bring a 
transportable candle to church.  You will need to get 
additional candles to keep the flame alive as long as 
you wish.  You are also asked to share this flame with 
someone else so that message of peace can continue 
to spread. 

Thank you to all the members of our 
parish who contributed to enhancing 
our Liturgical Celebrations during the 
Christmas Season.  Thank you to Fr. Ray 
and Deacon Tom, the choirs and the gui-

tar groups.  Thank you to all the altar servers, Eu-
charistic Ministers, and Lectors. And thank you to 
all who took the time to decorate our churches.  As a 
whole, you enhanced our celebrations and provided 
welcome to those who visited us.  You are what 
make us St. Gabriel! 

So the staff can spend the holidays with their Fami-
ly, the Parish Office will be closed Monday De-
cember 26 and Monday, January 02.  There will 
be no morning Mass on those days.  The Food 
Pantry will be open. 

Father Ray, Deacon 
Tom and Claire 
would like to thank 
you for your gifts, 
goodies, cards, and 

prayers you have sent our way this Christmas.  
May God repay you a hundred fold!  You are the 
reason that working for St. Gabriel’s is such a 
pleasure. 



Sanctuary Lamp 

From this Sunday thru next Saturday, the 
sanctuary lamp in church will burn in 
memory of:   
St. Paul’s:  Irene, Pat & Ronnie  by the family 
St. Mary’s:  All Parishioners 

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK 

Sat.         December 24 
           4:00 PM (F) 
           7:00 PM (T) 
          11:30 PM (F) 

Anticipated Masses 
M/M Manuel Mahserejian by the Lessard Family 
Rosemary Gauthier by the Parish 
All Parishioners 

Sun.       December 25  
            8:30 AM (T) 
         10:30 AM (F) 

The Nativity of the Lord 
Wilfrid & Rita Gagnon by the Family 
Roger Desrochers by Bob, Janet, & John 

Mon.       December 26 
            8:00 AM (F) 

St. Stephen, The First Martyr  
No Mass 

Tues.      December 27 
             8:00 AM (F) 

St. John, Apostle and Evangelist 
Cindy Laughy Merchant by her Family 

Wed.     December 28 
             8:00 AM (F) 

The Holy Innocents, Martyrs 
Robert Kelly by Eileen & Donald Oliver 

Thurs.   December 29 Fifth Day within the Octave of the Lord’s Nativity 
No Mass 

Fri           December 30 
              8:00 AM (F) 

The Holy Family of Jesus, Mary & Joseph 
Dick Tuck by the Family 

Sat.         December 31 
           4:00 PM (F) 
           6:00 PM (T) 

Anticipated Masses 
Bertha Paquette by the Family 
Wilfred Bernier by Bill & Elise Driscoll 

Sun.       January 01   
            8:30 AM (T) 
         10:30 AM (F) 

Solemnity of Mary, The Holy Mother of God 
Wilfrid Gagnon by the Family (B'Day) 
Nelson “Sonny” Sylvestre by Michelle & Family 

ST. GABRIELõS PRAYER LINE 
If you’d like to call in your prayer requests, 
this month’s contact is Carol Seely, 520-
5235.  You can also write in your request in 
the book at either church.  

Prayers Requested 
Vivian Dumont 
Ron Godbout 

Pope Francis’ Prayer Intentions for December:  
End to Child-Soldiers: That the scandal of child-
soldiers may be eliminated the world over. 

Liturgical Ministers  -  Solemnity of Mary December 31, 2016 & January 01, 2017 

 4:00 PM  6:00 PM  8:30 AM   10:30 AM  

Servers Marilyn Plourde 
Maurice Laroche 

Mike Murphy 
Thomas Dube 

Owain Dixon 
Jeremy Dixon 

Sean Gettemy 
Angelina Parmelee 

Lectors Tim Stangroom 
Mark Williams 

Doug Dube Cecile Cormier Rich Dougherty 
Rose Archambault 

Eucharistic 
Ministers 

Deacon Tom 
Joe Landry 

(H) 
(H) 

Mark Lemire  Deacon Tom (H) 
 

Mark Lemire 
Carole Lemire 

(H) 
(H) 

Greeters Betty Meyerhoefer  Pauline 
LaPlante   George Dzujna 

  Peg Halm 
Kelly Chandonnait 

THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK 
The Perfect Gift!   Many people have spent half of last 
week trying to find that gift - you know, the one the kid saw 
on TV, that every kid wants and that has been sold out for 
weeks.  If you got it, you probably paid too much.  If you 
didn’t, I’m sure you feel like a frustrated failure. And there 
goes your Christmas! What if you got the child the gift he/
she needs instead of the one they want?  The perfect gift 
would be one that’s just the right size, affordable, can be 
used every day, will never wear out and that they’ll never 
outgrow.  The one I’m thinking of will make their life easier, 
happier and more successful.  What is this gift, you ask?  
It’s a personal relationship with Jesus.  You can get it just 
about anywhere: a church, a prayer group, the Bible or 
from a person who already has one. How do you give it?  
Through example and personal effort: you have the person 
baptized, take them to Church, share your values and faith 
knowledge with them, pray with them and for them, help 
them include God in their plans and teach them how to turn 

to God in their challenges.  This relationship will transform 
their everyday life, their other relationships and their future.  
Why is it perfect?  Because it will make their life all that it 
can possibly be.  To the extent they follow the Lord’s guid-
ance, they will know an inner peace and a confidence that 
will make them incredibly productive and inspiring. Being 
close to God will insure that they’ll never be devastated by 
scandals, set-backs and major disasters; that they’ll have 
the confidence to tackle problems and projects others 
would walk away from; that they’ll never feel abandoned or 
alone; and that they’ll be able to appreciate the positive 
changes taking place in their lives.  Of course, knowing that 
they are headed for an even better life is quite the bonus 
feature!  Jesus came to give us this special gift, to be this 
special gift.  All other gifts pale in comparison…  They’ll 
leave us wanting more! 



RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION 
We started the year with four possible candi-
dates. One of them never came, another ap-
peared for one session and the other two have 

had to stop coming.  Therefore, we have suspended the pro-
gram for this year.  We’ll try again next September.  Please 
keep these candidates and all inquirers in your prayers. 

WINTER AT ST. GABRIEL’S 

Snow Cancelation: we don’t cancel Mass be-
cause of snow.  As long as there is one person 
in church besides the priest, we can have Mass.  
The rectory is just a few feet from the church 

(in Franklin).  Tilton is just 3 miles away. 
Parking: We will clean our lots as soon as possible after 
a storm.  Please be careful on the walkways and drive-
ways. 
Handicap Access:  There are a half dozen handicap spac-
es at each Church.  Please leave them for those who need 
them and please park so that you don’t take up more than 
one space.  Use the ramp to enter the church: it’s the first 
thing we salt & sand! 
Entrances: most of our entrances are cement or granite. 
Both surfaces are slippery and hard to keep safe.  Watch 
your step!  If you find icy spots, tell someone or spread 
sand or salt.  There is a bucket inside every doorway.   

There will not be a meeting of Assembly # 638 
Monday, December 26. 

DID YOU KNOW? 
 
 
 
 
The song ñAuld Lang 
Syneò is sung at the 
stroke of midnight in al-
most every English-
speaking country in the 
world to ring in the New 
Year.  The title of the 
Scottish tune translates 
to ñtimes gone byò and 
is about remembering 
friends from the past and 
not letting them be for-
gotten.  Despite its 
strong association with 
New Yearôs Eve, ñAuld 
Land Syneò written by 
Robert Burns in 1788 
was never intended to be 
a holiday song.  The po-
em is set to the tune of a 
traditional folk song. 



CATHOLIC SERVICES & PROGRAMS 
 

Knights of Columbus 
St. Mary of the Assumption   

          Council #11868 
Grand Knight: Aaron Boudreau  998-2806 
Bishop Leo O’Neil  
 Council #12147 (Franklin)  
Grand Knight: Brian LaValley  603-219-6138 
Fr. A.J. Timon Assembly #638 (4th Degree) 
Faithful Navigator: Tim Stangroom   603-934-6782 
At www.franklinknights.org 
 

Catholic Schools 
Holy Trinity School (Pre-K to 8) 
50 Church Street  Laconia, NH 03246 
Web:www.holytrinity.pvt.k12.nh.us 
Phone: 524-3156 
 
St. John Regional School  
(Pre-K to 8) 
61 S. State Street   
Concord, NH 03301 
Web: www.stjohnregional.org  —  Phone: 225-3222 
 
Bishop Brady High School (9 to 12) 
25 Columbus Ave  Concord, NH  03301 
Web: www.bishopbrady.edu — Phone: 224-7418 
 

Catholic Charities 
Laconia District Office 
528-3035 
17 Gilford Ave., Laconia, 03246 

Counseling - Elderly Services - 
Adoption/Maternity Parish Nurse - Children’s Home - 

Food Bank 
St. Francis Rehabilitation  
       & Nursing Center 
406 Court St., Laconia, NH 03246    
 Phone:  524-0466 
 

Parish Outreach 
Franklin Regional Hospital 
Leo St. Pierre  
At Merrimack County Nursing 
Home 
Meri-lynn Banton - Janet Jurta 
NH Veterans Home 
Rev. Ray Gagnon - Steve Archambault 
Mt. Ridge Nursing Home 
Nancy Carr - Mildred Sullivan - Chrissy Avila 
Golden Crest Senior Resort 
Nancy Carr - Mildred Sullivan  
At Peabody Home 
Angela Mundy—Christine Dzujna 


